

March 4, 2016

Dr. Ray Perren President Lanier Technical College 2990 Landrum Education Drive Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

Thank you for your letter of February 1, 2016, notifying the Commission of the technical certificate for Hair Designer beginning May 2016. All courses in the proposed certificate are part of the approved Cosmetology diploma program.

We accept the notification and require no additional information.

Best regards, Belle S. Wheelar

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

BSW/MAC:efk

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President, Institutional Effectiveness

and Operations at Forsyth Campus

Dr. Steven M. Sheeley